
Ron Thrower for Eric Behrens 
1814, 1816, 1820 Kenwood Avenue 
Lots 7, 8, 9, 10 - Block 34 
Travis Heights 
Book 3, Pg. 15 
P.R.T.C.TX 

Re: BOA CASE # C15-2017-0016   

Dear Ron,  July 6, 
2017 

Austin Energy (AE) has reviewed your application for the above referenced property, requesting 
variance(s) to Section 25-2-492 (D) (Site Development Regulations) at: 

A. 1814 Kenwood Avenue to decrease the side yard setback on the northern property line from
5 feet (required) to 1.1 feet (requested, existing) for an accessory structure and from 5 feet
(required) to 0 feet (requested, existing) for a carport and to decrease the rear yard setback
from 10 feet (required) to .7 feet (requested, existing) for an accessory structure; and at

B. 1816 Kenwood Avenue to decrease the side yard setback on the northern property line from
5 feet (required) to 1.4 feet (requested, existing) for an accessory structure and to decrease the
rear yard setback from 10 feet (required) to .6 feet (requested, existing) for an accessory
structure; and at

C. 1820 Kenwood Avenue to decrease the side yard setback on the northern property line from
5 feet (required) to 3.4 feet (requested, existing) for an accessory structure and to decrease the
rear yard setback from 10 feet (required) to .5 feet (requested, existing) for an accessory
structure

in order to permit an amended plat in a “SF-3-NP”, Family Residence – Neighborhood Plan 
zoning district. (South River City) 

The above consideration for variances to permit an amended plat is DENIED BY AUSTIN 
ENERGY (AE), due to existing accessory structures being in conflict with AE facilities and 
clearance requirements. Owner/applicant must obtain written approval of conflict resolution from 
Eben Kellogg, Austin Energy -  Public Involvement/Real Estate Services, prior to BOA 
approval.  In order for the requested re-plat to comply with our requirements, we (Austin Energy) 
would need to see the location or the accessory structures at the above address to comply with 
our clearances. This would involve relocating the structures to be outside of our clearance 
requirements or relocating our existing electric facilities to make these structures comply with our 
clearances.  

Any removal or relocation of existing electric facilities will be at owners/applicants 
expense.  Please Contact Darren Vicknair to discuss removal the relocation of the existing electric 
service at the above addresses, at 512-505-7636. 

If you have any further questions, please call our office. 
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Eben Kellogg | Property Agent  
Austin Energy 
Public Involvement | Real Estate Services 
2500 Montopolis Drive 
Austin, TX 78741 
(512) 322-6050 
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By Eben Kellogg at 12:28 pm, Jul 06, 2017
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